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Dear Chair Nishihara, Vice Chair Wakai and Members of the Committee, 

 

The Maui Hotel & Lodging Association (MHLA) is the legislative arm of the visitor industry. Our membership 

includes over 175 property and allied business members in Maui County – all of whom have an interest in the 

visitor industry.  Collectively, MHLA’s membership employs over 25,000 residents and represents over 19,000 

rooms. The visitor industry is the economic driver for Maui County.  We are the largest employer of residents 

on the Island - directly employing approximately 40% of all residents (indirectly, the percentage increases to 

75%).   

 

MHLA is in support of SB 278, which exempts the appointment and removal of an administrator of a liquor 

commission from civil service laws and requires the appointment to be subject to the advice and consent of the 

legislative body of the county.  Allows the commission to issue a temporary license when the applicant or the 

transferor or transferee, in the case of a transfer of a license, is actively challenging a tax assessment, penalty, or 

other proceeding that prevents the issuance of a signed certificate from the appropriate federal or state tax 

agency.  Limits the criminal history record check requirements for applicants of liquor licenses who are 

corporations or other entity to those persons with management or operational authority over the liquor-related 

operations.  Allows, rather than requires, any investigator or other employee of the liquor commission to be 

represented and defended in any criminal or civil cause of action arising out of an action done as part of the 

investigator's or other employee's duty by certain specified counsel. 

  

MHLA supports this measure which seeks to update some of the existing liquor laws to allow businesses to seek 

their license renewals with greater ease.  Currently, if a business is challenging a tax assessment they are not 

able to renew their liquor license. Additionally, criminal history checks have become more cumbersome now 

that hotels/businesses are owned by a consortium of owners some of which live in foreign countries.  Further 

refinement of criminal history checks and fingerprinting are necessary as our business models evolve. 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify. 
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